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Estimate of Fiscal Impact

FY 2015-16 FY 2016-17

State Expenditure

General Fund N/A N/A

Other and Federal N/A N/A

Full-Time Equivalent Position(s) 0.00 0.00
State Revenue

General Fund ($90,000) ($180,000)

Other and Federal ($45,000) ($90,000)
Local Expenditure N/A N/A
Local Revenue N/A N/A

Fiscal Impact Summary

This bill would reduce sales and use tax revenue by an estimated $135,000 in FY2015-16. Of
this total, General Fund revenue would be reduced by $90,000, the E.I.A. would be reduced by
$22,500, and the Homestead Exemption Fund would be reduced by $22,500 in FY2015-16. In
FY2016-17, and each fiscal year thereafter, sales and use tax revenue would be reduced by an
estimated $270,000 annually. Of this total, General Fund revenue would be reduced by
$180,000, the E.I.A. would be reduced by $45,000, and the Homestead Exemption Fund would
be reduced by $45,000 annually.

Explanation of Fiscal Impact

State Expenditure
Since this legislation makes no substantive changes to existing programs or resources, the
Department of Revenue can administer the legislative changes with existing resources.

State Revenue

This bill would amend Section 12-36-2120 allow a sales and use tax exemption for building
materials purchased by a nonprofit tax exempt entity to build, rehabilitate, or repair a home for
the benefit of an individual or family in need. This would include organizations such as Habitat
for Humanity. This organization is organized and operated to build and sell single family houses
to selected buyers to promote home ownership and build a sense of community. This is done
through the assistance of thirty-four affiliates located throughout the state. The Board of
Economic Advisors has been advised by Habitat for Humanity that their goal for 2016 is to
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complete 150 new single family homes statewide. At an estimated cost of materials of $30,000
per home and applying a six percent sales tax rate, sales and use tax revenue would be reduced
by an estimated $270,000 annually. Since the effective date of this bill is January 1, 2016, sales
and use tax revenue would be reduced by one-half of a full fiscal year, or an estimated $135,000
in FY2015-16. Of'this total, General Fund revenue would be reduced by $90,000, the E.I.A.
would be reduced by $22,500, and the Homestead Exemption Fund would be reduced by
$22,500 in FY2015-16. In FY2016-17, sales and use tax revenue would be reduced by an
estimated $270,000 annually. Of this total, General Fund revenue would be reduced by
$180,000, the E.I.A. would be reduced by $45,000, and the Homestead Exemption Fund would
be reduced by $45,000 in FY2016-17, and each fiscal year thereafter.

Local Expenditure
N/A

Local Revenue
N/A

A. Rainwafer, Executive Director

H3568 Page 2 of 2



